
 
AUTUMN 2016 INFORMATION BULLETIN 

 

WASTE DISPOSAL SITE HOURS 
November 1st to April 30th: Tuesdays 11:30 am to 4:30 pm 
                                                 Saturdays 9:00 am to 4:00 pm 
 
 

SENIOR OF THE YEAR AWARD 
Congratulations to Robert Morrison, who was chosen for the 2016 Senior of the Year Award, which 
was presented by Mayor Haley at the Mallorytown Village Fair on August 24th.  Robert served on 
Council for nearly 25 years, and was elected as Deputy Mayor for his last term.  He was a founding 
member of the Mallory Coach House Heritage Committee, and has been Chair of the Cataraqui 
Region Conservation Authority for several years. 
 
 

COMMUNITY IN BLOOM COMMITTEE 
How would you like to join a fun community-based group?  If you are interested in horticulture or 
learning more about trees, gardening and flowers, Front of Yonge Community in Bloom is looking 
for volunteers.  We meet monthly on the third Thursday at the Community Centre.  We organize 
gardening seminars, annual plant sales and garden tours, as well as design and plant the tubs that 
line our village streets.  For more information, please contact Nancy Warner at 613-923-2054. 
 
 

EXERCISE CLASSES AT COMMUNITY CENTRE 
Fall weather is here now, and it is time to get back into a fitness routine at the Community Centre.  
You have choices every Wednesday and Friday, starting October 12th: 

 Fit and Fab interval class from 9:00 – 10:15 am.  Aerobics, weights, core strengthening and 
stretches, all done to fun music. 

 CPHC sponsored senior fitness class from 10:30 – 11:30 am.  Improve your balance, strength 
and endurance while socializing with your peers. 
All classes are free of charge.  For more information, please contact Nancy at 613-923-2054. 
 
 

FIRE PREVENTION WEEK - October 9-15, 2016 
“The theme of Fire Prevention Week this year is Don’t Wait, Check the Date of your smoke alarms,” 
says Fire Chief Greg Halladay. “Smoke alarms don’t last forever. So we challenge everyone to take 
a selfie of their family checking the expiry date of their smoke alarms and post it on social media, 
to show everyone your alarm is up to date.” 
Smoke alarms wear out over time and need to be replaced within the time frame indicated by the 
manufacturer, usually 10 years. The date of manufacture is indicated on the back of the smoke 
alarm and the expiry date is taken from that date. While smoke alarms typically last 10 years, some 
have different expiry time frames. Check the manufacturer’s instructions for the expiry time frame 
of your smoke alarms. 
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72-HOUR EMERGENCY KITS  
It is always a good idea to have an emergency kit prepared at your home, at all times. Your kit should 
include, but not limited to, the following items: bottles of water, canned food, manual can opener, 
flashlight and batteries, extra batteries, first aid kit, special needs items (eg. medications, list of allergies, 
etc.), canes, walker, hearing aids, breathing apparatus, identification, cash, emergency contact list.  
 
 

O.P.P BILLING 
The latest Billing Statement from the O.P.P. estimates the Township’s 2017 policing costs at $424,956, 
which is an increase of $22,384 over 2016, and up more than $144,000 since 2014.  Policing now 
accounts for almost 1/3 of the municipal tax levy. 
 

UPCOMING EVENTS 
 

FRONT OF YONGE TOWNSHIP PUBLIC LIBRARY OPEN HOUSE PUZZLE NIGHT   
In celebration of Ontario Public Library week, an open house puzzle night will be held on Tuesday, 
October 18, 2016 from 6:00 – 8:00 pm at the Front of Yonge Township Public Library.  The Friends of the 
Library will be presenting the new children’s desk they purchased for the library.  Light refreshments will 
be served.  Join us for an evening of fun and games! 
 

MALLORYTOWN TALKS @ MALLORYTOWN COMMUNITY CENTRE 
Presentation: John Cowan – Traveling the North West Passage, Sunday, November 13th at 2:00 pm 
John Cowan who was one of two Ice Pilots onboard the cruise ship CRYSTAL SERENITY, will give a 
presentation on her recent transit of the Northwest Passage from Alaska to Greenland.  There will be 
refreshments to follow. Admission: $5.00/person donation towards St. Paul’s Presbyterian Church, 
Caintown. 
 

DROP & SHOP EVENT – THURSDAY, NOVEMBER 17th  
The second annual Drop & Shop event will be held at the Front of Yonge Township Community Centre & 
Library on Thursday, November 17th from 6:00 – 9:00 pm.  This event is for children ages 5 and up.  While 
you are finishing up your Christmas shopping...Christmas wrapping...or on a date night, your child can 
watch a movie on a big screen...read a book in the library...have some iPad or computer time...play and 
visit with friends.  The cost is $5 per child or $10 per family.  Sponsored and supervised by the Recreation 
Committee and Library Board. 
 

TREE LIGHTING CEREMONY – THURSDAY, NOVEMBER 24th  
The annual Township Tree Lighting ceremony will take place on Thursday, November 24th at 6:00 pm at 
the Township Office.  FREE hot chocolate and treats will be available. 
 

CHRISTMAS BAZAAR AND BAKE SALE – SATURDAY, NOVEMBER 19th  
The annual Christmas bazaar and bake sale will be held on Saturday, November 19th from 9:00 am to 
2:00 pm at the Community Centre and Mallory Coach House.  Homemade lunch will be available at the 
Community Centre from 11:30 am - 1:30 pm.  For more information or to be a vendor, please contact 
Robert Greenhorn at jabgreenhorn@gmail.com.  
FRIENDS OF THE FOY LIBRARY will be having a book sale at the Christmas Bazaar – perfect gifts for 
someone on your list – people of all ages love to read.  Saturday November 26 from 9 – 2 in the 
Community Hall.  Come for lunch too. 
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